FILED

January 29, 2007

JAN 2 9 2007

Terri A. Lorenzon, Director Environmental Quality Council

Mr. Mark Gordon Chairman Wyoming Environmental Quality Council 122 W. 25th Street Herschler Bldg., Room 1714 Cheyenne, WY 82002

RE: Citizen Petition for Rulemaking - Powder River Basin Resource Council

Dear Mr. Gordon,

My name was wrongfully mentioned as a Landowner in this petition. I do not currently, nor have I ever had a problem with Coal Bed Methane. My family works in the methane industry, including my son and daughter-in-law. In fact, I was in contact with a law office representing the Powder River Basin Resource Council and specifically requested that if my name was on there, it be taken off. They assured me that my name was not on the petition. I intend to take any necessary action to clear my name from any involvement in this matter. I feel that since the majority of the Landowners mentioned in this petition have received benefits of some sort from the Coal Bed Methane Industry that I have to question the reasoning behind this petition. I look at the positive impact it has made in so many peoples' lives, including theirs and think how devastating these changes could be to so many others.

Sincerely,

Blessie Clabough

Glessie Clabaugh 102 Oregon Street Gillette, WY 82718